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I must admit that I was nervous 
about attending the ALA An-
nual Conference in New Or-
leans. But like everyone else I 
steeled my resolve and eventu-
ally touched down in a place I 
will not soon forget. Like the 
mythic Phoenix, the city of 
New Orleans had risen up more 
beautiful than I remembered. 
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Penny Beile reported that the 
2007 Program Planning   
Committee refined the tenta-
tive program topic of 
"Research to Multipurposing 
Existing Datasets."  The for-
mat may be a panel presenta-
tion.  The committee is cur-
rently seeking names of li-
brarians and/or data set man-
agers for potential speakers. 
 

Best Instructional Practices 
for Educators (Ad Hoc) 
Committee refined catego-
ries for the Web site, dis-
cussed maintenance of the 
Web site once it is com-
pleted, and assigned tasks for 
completion.  The Committee 
decided on terminology to 
use and which categories to 
include and delete as well as 
the best illustrative exam-
ples include. Also discussed 
was reworking the navigation 
on the site. Committee mem-
bers will make website 
changes and submit them to 
Lori to incorporate, in order 
to have a revised site by Sep-
tember to resubmit to the 
Publications Committee. 
 
Curriculum Materials 
Committee completed final 
revisions of A Guide to Writ-
ing CMC Collection Develop-
ment Policies. The document 
can now be resubmitted to the 
Publications Committee.  The 
committee will submit a pro-
posal for a Roundtable dis-
cussion topic that will be a 
follow-up to last year's topic, 
"The Impact of Electronic 
Textbooks in the CMC."  The 
committee proposes to ex-
plore ways to communicate 
with publishers to address the 

importance of textbooks to 
Curriculum Materials Cen-
ters, as well as address issues 
that impede CMC access to 
these resources (cost, elec-
tronic format, teacher’s edi-
tions, etc.). 
 
The Curriculum Materials 
Centers Directory Commit-
tee  (Ad Hoc) discussed re-
ports from members: Publica-
tions Report (Benita Strnad), 
Survey Report (Bernadette 
Lear), Page Layout, Format, 
Questions to Ask reports 
(Alex Hodges & Jane Smith), 
and Institutional Numbers 
Report (Winifred Flint). 
Major decisions made by the 
Committee included: State-
ment of Purpose (Jennifer 
Fabbi, due August 5, 2006), 
Introduction (Benita Strnad, 
due July 10, 2006), and 
Skeleton Design & Page Lay-
out with short written ques-
tions we want people to an-
swer.  Decide on number and 
kinds of questions 
(Bernadette Lear, Jane Smith, 
& Alex Hodges, due October 
26, 2006). 
 
Upcoming Activities include: 
design questionnaire and 
waiting for ALA Publications 
and ACRL Publications, and 
EBSS Publications Commit-
tee. 
 
The committee decided to 
build a resource that gathers 
resources on the Scholarship 
of Teaching and Learning 
[aka SoTL], which Higher 
Education Librarians can use 
to support SoTL work at their 
own institutions.  Our first 

step was to identify the litera-
ture and indexing coverage 
for sources that emphasize 
the practice of teaching in 
higher education [building on 
prior work of Sharon Naylor].  
Second, we queried the EBSS 
listserv to find successful 
practices of librarians with 
current successful relation-
ships with their university 
T&L office, Student Affairs 
Offices, and the titles of 
SoTL publications generated 
on their campus.  Response to 
our first query was slim; we 
encourage more EBSS mem-
bers to respond 
[caw4@psu.edu]! 
 
The Instruction for Educa-
tors Committee discussed 
the sixth draft of their Infor-
mation Literacy Standards, 
including a literature review, 
consulting with faculty and 
the possible use of a wiki to 
facilitate collaborative work 
on the project. 
The Committee also dis-
cussed the maintenance of the 
website and  the continued 
submission of the NCATE 
article. 
 

The Communication Stud-
ies Committee discussed 
their journalism information 
literacy outcomes project, 
including guidelines for crea-
tion of outcomes and review-
ing a draft document.  
The Committee also 
discussed  the range of 
available of news source and 
trends in new publishing. 
 
The Electronic Resources in 
Communication Studies 
Committee began work on 
four projects to improve 
communication studies 
librarianship: Improvement 
of Communication between 
Librarians and Scholars, 
Evaluation and Assessment 
of Communication Studies 
Electronic Resources, 
Scholarly Communication 
Principles in Communication 
Studies, and updating and 
enhancing the resources on 
the Communication Studies 
website. 
The Committee continued 
with a discussion of SSRC’s 
Data Consortium Project, 
followed by reports from the 
various subcommittees. 

continued on page 5 

Committee Highlights, New Orleans 
Complete Committee Minutes are on the EBSS web site. 
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ERIC Users Group meeting 
included Nancy Cawley and 
Pete Dagutis from CSC and 
Beth Close from EBSCO, as 
well as representatives from 
Cambridge Scientific and 
APA.  Judy Walker men-
tioned  several discussion    
groups started by ERIC for 
input into content, indexing, 
and the Thesaurus.  She en-
couraged members to become 
involved in these groups and 
let their concerns be known. 
 

Nancy Cawley brought an 
update from ERIC. Beth 
Close from EBSCO also ad-
dressed the group. 
 

The Information Literacy 
Steering Committee (Ad 
Hoc) met for the first time. 
They reviewed their charge 
and the ACRL Information 
Literacy Advisory Committee 
Tip Sheet.  Their primary 
mission is to act as a helping 
committee to the four EBSS 



News from Members 
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I joined the MSU New Or-
leans Summer Project for a 
week before conference.  The 
project was based in our Col-
lege of Education and put 
about 50 of our undergradu-
ate teacher education students 
in the New Orleans area 
schools for the month of June 
as tutors.  Many New Orleans 
area students missed a lot of 
school last school year.  Our 
kids were helping them catch 
up so they could pass their 
standardized tests and move 
forward with their class-
mates. 
I was able to spend my week 
in the library at the  
St. Bernard Parish Consoli- 

EBSS Volunteers 

I participated in the ALA 
"Libraries Build Communi-
ties" project to help rebuild 
libraries in New Orleans. 
Along with 15 other volun-
teers, I helped build a small 
library for the Our Lady of 

School library, located near 
the lower ninth ward in St. 
Bernard Parrish, New Or-
leans. We were able to build 
the library through donations 
-- donated desks, books, com-
puters, and supplies. 

dated School (there was only 
one left at that time, I think 
they've opened another now).  
I and another librarian liter-
ally unpacked boxes of do-



Beth Broyles, editor 


